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May 30, 2012

Howard K. Koh M.D., M.P.H.









Assistant Secretary for Health

US Department of Health and Human Services

Hubert H. Humphrey Building

200 Independence Avenue, SW

Washington, DC 20201

Dear Dr. Koh:

On behalf of the New York State Oral Health Coalition, a broad-based association comprised of more than 130 county health departments, community health centers, dental schools, state oral health officials, hospitals, insurers, health advocates and policy leaders, I urge you to have Surgeon General Regina Benjamin release a statement acknowledging the continuing public health role of fluoridation in enhancing the oral health of all Americans.  Such a statement in support of the safety and efficacy of fluoridation will reassure the public of its significant value and proven benefit. 

Community water fluoridation is the single most effective public health measure to prevent tooth decay.  The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention has proclaimed community water fluoridation as one of 10 great public health achievements of the 20th century. The past five Surgeons General have publically supported community water fluoridation and encouraged communities to fluoridate their water and we wish the current Surgeon General to do the same. Throughout more than 65 years of research and practical experience, the evidence has consistently indicated that fluoridation of community water supplies is safe. Of the hundreds of credible scientific studies on fluoridation, none has shown health problems associated with the consumption of optimally fluoridated water.

Time is of the essence as much effort is being put into the removal of fluoride from our water supply based on the false premise that it causes more harm than good.  Recently, New York City Councilman Peter Vallone Jr. held a rally to stop water fluoridation in that city.  A pediatrician and a dentist spoke at the rally with statements such as, “Fluoride is a toxin… another word for poison” and “[Fluoride] may cause serious medical side effects such as damage to kidneys, thyroid, and fluorosis.”  

The latest fluoridation statistics from 2010 indicate that 73.9 percent of the U.S. population served by public water supplies received the benefits of optimally fluoridated water.   However, since 2011 there has been fluoridation activity in at least 44 states with a number of communities opting to end long-standing, successful fluoridation programs.  For example, in 2011 the Pinellas County (Florida) Commissioners voted to end fluoridation in one of the largest water systems east of the Mississippi leaving more than 700,000 individuals without this valuable public health measure saving only $.30 per person each year.  If this trend continues, not only will the nation not meet the Healthy People 2020 Objective to increase the population receiving fluoridation to 79.6% but we may actually see a decline from the 2010 level.  

Now is the moment we need an ardent statement from the Surgeon General reassuring the public of this prestigious office position on fluoridation.  We strongly implore you to support our organizations as we continue the education of the public on the valuable role fluoridation plays in improving the oral health of our communities.  

Sincerely,
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Laura Leon
NYSOHC Chair
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